Dear Sir/Madam,
| am writing this mail in concern of very serious matter “Migration amendment (visa Capped) 2010”.

| have completed Master of Accounting in 2008 and now | am doing SMIPA (Skilled Migration
Program in Accounting) and it is going to finish soon and than | will apply for permanent residence
(GSM 885). | qualify all criteria’s what DIAC wants for PR.

| had spent my approx 4. 5 years studying in Australia. These are the years when person makes his
career and wants to settle in his life. | wanted to start a new life that’s why | came here on student
visa (Nov. 2005). | had paid $45,000 as fees for my course (Master of Accounting & SMIPA). Studied
about Australian laws, taxation etc. Now, | am working with Accounting Firm to get experience in
this field (Under SMIPA Program). So, | can peruse my career here and also | can play important role
to fill the deficiency in the labour market as an Accountant. Because, according to the DIAC’s recent
changes, Labour Market still needs lots of Accountant and | get a chance to be one of them.

Australia is a multicultural and fair justice country in the world. So, ever single individual expects fair
justice from the parliament. This MIGRATION AMENDMENT (VISA CAPPED) BILL 2010 is not fair for
any individual who came here and living here from last 4.5 precious years of his life.

| am never involved in any illegal activity, paid my tax, lived like a good countrymen and worked in a
good company from 4.5 years.

If government will Pass this bill (MIGRATION AMENDMENT (VISA CAPPED) BILL 2010). This is Very
unfair for every single individual, who came here and thought that Australian government is very fair
justice and they understand everyone’s problem.

So, before taking any Final decision please consider all these important reasonable things. This bill
will not affect only one person it will affect thousands of students who are in same situation and this
will finish the future of all the students.

| am looking forward for favourable action at you end.
Thanking you,

With Regards.



